College of San Mateo Budget Planning Committee
Meeting Summary

Monday, December 7, 2009

1:00 – 3:00 pm

Building 18-205

Members present: Rick Ambrose, Mike Claire, Susan Estes, Arlene Fajardo, Jacqueline Gamelin, Maggie Ko, Virgil Stanford, Henry Villareal, 
Alex Quintana
Members absent: Diana Bennett, Kathy Chaika, Jennifer Hughes
Approval of the 12/07/09 Agenda: The agenda was approved, however as John Sewart was coming late, the following items were changed.  Items V and VI were moved up.
Meeting Summary: The meeting summary for 11/16/09 was approved.
Discussion of comments to the BPC Suggestion Box – Rick Ambrose
The committee reviewed and discussed the comments and suggestions.  The responses are posted on the PRIE share point site.
Committee Reports:  District Budget and Finance Committee, Jackie Gamelin requested that the, allocation model be adjusted for next year.  The current allocation model allocates resources based on growth, and as the District is now over cap that does no longer seems to be a reasonable basis for allocation.  Kathy Blackwood indicated that it is not out of the question. There needs to be input from all colleges before the allocation model is changed.
Further Jackie reported that we do not know what the 2010/2011 budget may be and we have to look at a range of cuts.  Kathy Blackwood suggested using average FTES rather than the FTES goal in the allocation model might be one way to discourage the colleges from growing in order not to encourage further growth.  Virgil indicated that one of the problems is trying to determine what size each college should be if we are not using growth to allocate resources. This question will take a lot of discussion.  Mike Claire indicated that we need a different allocation model for these times as allocating on growth is contrary to a declining budget.
Previous Budget items for continued discussion:  Budgetary commitment to ongoing funding for replacement of older technology.

Rick Ambrose brought up discussion of how we meet the accreditation requirements to meet the need to replace technology.  Mike Claire said that there was discussion of using a bond three to address technology needs on a long term basis. Also there has been discussion of a parcel tax discussed to address this issue.  The bond option should be considered before the decision is made to set aside operating funds for this.  Mike said we need to consider beginning to set aside funds for technology and if the bond issue passes we will have some extra money.  Jackie indicated that we should be letting the public know what we are doing to serve students despite the cut backs.  Mike said that he will take this issue back to the District.
Summer School 2010: Ambrose/Sewart

Rick Ambrose introduced the subject, discussing information submitted by John Sewart, Dean for Planning Research and Institutional Effectiveness.  Susan Estes said, the deans are beginning to look at the summer schedule.  Susan brought the hourly schedule for last summer.  Starts with a budget of   $1,161,000 and talk about how much we might want to cut back on that.  Mike Claire indicated we have a base schedule and the adjunct overload budget.  How much do we want to spread across the fall and spring.  Who are our summer students?  According to John Sewart’s information, they include 4 yr students taking summer classes and high school students taking classes to complete a high school diploma.  We need to decide today what we are going to do because the schedule has to go out.  Skyline is cutting back 50 percent and City College is not having summer school.  Last summer we had 1155 FTES.  A set of percentages for cut backs, 10 through 30 percent.  Also, with the cuts at Skyline and City College, what are the expectations for CSM.  

John Sewart said that the concrete number on his report on student educational objectives is the “Enrolled at a 4 yr college” which is about 17 percent.  The other objectives are all voluntary.  Nothing that says are you a high school student, it just indicates whether they are high school students working on their high school degree.  To determine who is here, you need to look at the census data.
Henry said that 4 year students would get a lower priority on registering for courses and it might be more difficult for them to get in to fewer classes.  Maybe we reduce some sections.  We can look at low enrolled in some areas and reduce sections in those areas.  Some courses are no longer necessary for graduation and we could look at those courses to see if they should be offered.   
The discussion involved what parameters to use to estimate the summer school cut.  We have a deficit of $500 K for next year.  A twenty percent reduction in summer school would provide a significant contribution to reducing this deficit.  We need to look at how much the FTES would be reduced and make sure we were not reducing the FTES by too much.  
Henry Villareal suggested that we propose a reduction range of 20 to 30 percent. Committee agreed on this range.
Meeting adjourned

Next Meeting:  Monday, February 1, 1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.
                        Building 18-304 
Summary Prepared by: Virgil Stanford  

